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Youth Sponsorship
~ Challenge
I\ [ ational NATRC is offering a pro-
gram as part of a membership
R W drive. Itis challenging regions
to sponsor the most new junior riders

Easter greetings/
NORTH AMER

Kegi

L

NATRC funds support
trail projects

t the national board of direc- recently convinced the Colorado
tors meeting in Dallas this State Land Board to allow their
past February, the board group to lease Section 16 in Black

voted to give two donations  Forest to prevent it from being
of $500 each to trail projects. The first  developed. This particular area is a

is at Longview Horse Park in Missouri.  favorite of local residents, who enjoy
The money will be used to relocate its beautiful trails in the pines. Judy
the existing water line to make water and Ike still have lots of work ahead
more accessible to the horses when of them to get enough funding to
the park is used for an annual compet-  pay the lease, but they have taken a
itive trail ride — ’ giant step in

held there. A
horse wash will
also be incorpo-
rated in the new
facility.

. - the right

. A TRAIL NEAR YOU direction.

- ‘OURF ATTENTION? Isn't there
. a trail nearby

that needs

The second request came from your attention? Aren’t you tired of
Sweetwater Regional Park in San looking at the same pile of trash
Diego. The request was submitted by  every time you ride by it — or maybe
Lory Walls. The park is the hub of there’s some barbed wire that needs
over 40 miles of a regional trail system  to be disposed of? Do what you
of multi-use trails. The San Diego can, where you can. The trail you
County Dept. of Parks and Recreation save may be yours.
is expanding the campsites with pipe — Judi Tobias

corrals, tie racks, water troughs and a
wash rack. The $500 will be used to
purchase a composter for manure.
Both of these requests
show the horse communi-
ty’s willingness to work with
local government to make our
multi-use open space facilities
more user-friendly for equestrians.
In our own region, we have
already heard that Ike Mosgrove
and Judy Mason are working to cre-
ate and maintain trails in the Black
Forest area on the Front Range. Judy
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bers: $6 per ad.

Kathryn Hayes
(970) 884-9422
Joyce Calhoun
(719) 547-3152
Matt Baker
(970) 222-0748
Susan Benjamin
(970) 242-1548
Carol Beumer
(970) 824-9204
Dan Fredal
(719) 481-3071
Larry Keckler
(719) 687-2558
ke Mosgrove
(719) 495-2906
Karen Laden
(719) 495-3892
Jill Talbot Hicks
(303) 494-2531
Judi Tobias
(719) 593-7310

The Region 3 Newsletter is publlshed bi-
monthly. It is available by subscription to
non-Region 3 members for $§8 per year.
Requests/payment for subscriptions should
be sent to Iris Mosgrove, 10590 Egerton
Road, Colorado Springs, CO  80908.

1996 deadline/distribution: Jan./Feb.
deadline Jan. 15, dist. by Jan. 30; Mar./Apr.
deadline Mar. 15, dist. by Mar. 30; May/Jun.
deadline May. 15, dist. by May 30; Jul./Aug.
deadline Jul. 15, dist. by Jul. 30; Sep./Oct.
deadline Sep. 15, dist. by Sep. 30; and
Nov./Dec. deadline Nov. 15, dist. by Nov. 30.

Display advertising rates: Full page (71/2"
X 97/8"), $50; half-page (71/2” x 415/16”), $30;
quarter-page (33/4” x 415/16”), $15; eighth-
page or business card (21/2" x 31/4” or 33/4”
x 27/167), $10. Ad rates are per issue and
must be camera-ready. Ads placed for five
consecutive issues run a sixth time free. Pre-
printed full-page flyers that are ready for
insertion, are $35 per issue. Barn Sale unclas-
sified rates: Members: $5 per ad, non-mem-

Send all letters, articles, photos, etc. to: Lisa
Sowell, 8150 West 111th Ave., Broomfield,
CO 80021, (303) 465-3621.

1996 Board of Directors
Bill Smith President & At Large
(505) 334-6275
Dee Overholt, Vice Pres. & At Large
(303) 838-7507

Secretary & D-5
Treasurer & At Large
D-3

D-6

At Large

At Large

At Large

D-2

Past President

Nat'l. board

Nat’l. Board

Region III news ...

egion III is clinic-rich this year!
RWe have already had a few and

there are more to come (check
your ride book or call me if you are
looking for one to attend). Merlyn
Olson in Utah (yes, Utah is part of
Region III, folks) has been spreading
the word there.

Linda Fisher of Kenlyn Arabians in

Aurora, Colo., sponsored her second

purchase a new video on helmets
entitled “Every Time, Every Ride.”
The video was produced by a 4-H
group from the state of Washington
and is narrated by William Shatner
of Star Trek fame (and a Saddlebred
enthusiast). It will be available for
clinic use. Contact Judi Tobias for
more information at (719) 593-7310.

annual NATRC clinic on Feb. 10. Pat
Jubb and Susie Witter drove up from
Colorado Springs, Colo., showed
videos and did a “show-and-tell” for
the enthusiastic group. Linda gracious-
ly opened her home and barn and
even served lunch. Much thanks to
these ladies’ efforts on the clinic,
which not only enriched our treasury,
but hopefully will bring new competi-
tors to Region III.

On another exciting note — the
Region III board voted in January to

Ride Book
corrections

e On clinic schedule, page
18: The date of the Tandem Park
Clinic should read weekend of
May 18 or 19.

e Address correction for Paul
Cornes, ride secretary, Turkey
Track ride — should be 14 Baugus
Lane, Sandia Park, NM 87047

Please note these corrections
in your ride books. Thanks, —Lisa.

Ride/clinic schedule for 1996

e Apr. 27-28 — Rabbit Valley Competitive Trail Ride; Grand Junction, CO
Contact: Terry Yates — (970) 243-7306

eMay 5 — Cavalier/NATRC Clinic; Colorado Springs, CO

Contact: Dan Fredal — (719) 481-3071

eMay 11-12 — Navajo Lake Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Calvin Reed — (505) 334-3015

eMay 18 or 19 — Tandem Park Clinic; Conifer CO

Contact: Dee Overholt — (303) 838-7507

eMay 25-26 — Turkey Track Competitive Trail Ride; Albuquerque, NM
Contact: Georgia Daves — (505) 869-3553

eJun. 8-9 — Cavalier’s Competitive Trail Ride; Colorado Springs, CO
Contact: Judy Wise Mason — (719) 495-4437

eJun. 22-23 — Colorado Trail Competitive Trail Ride; Buffalo Creek, CO
Contact: Jean Boettcher — (303) 838-4736

eJul. 6 — Willow Springs “B” Competitive Trail Ride; Jefferson, CO
Contact: Sue McKelvy — (303) 838-2531

eJul. 27-28 — El Jinete Solitario Competitive Trail Ride; Durango, CO
Contact: Steve Ancell (970) 247-9717

eAug. 17-18 — NEW! Hole-in-the-Wall Competitive Trail Ride; Craig, CO
Contact: Carol Beumer (970) 824-9204

eAug. 31-Sep. 1 — Top of the World Competitive Trail Ride; Foxton, CO
Contact: Thom Harris — (303) 838-5894

eSep. 14-15 — Golden Gate Competitive Trail Ride; Blackhawk, CO
Contact: Judd Adams — (303) 494-4241

*Oct. 5-6 — Chokecherry Canyon Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Russ Jones — (505) 334-3156

*Oct. 19 — David B. Thomas “B” Competitive Trail Ride; Farmington, NM
Contact: Chris Barns — (505) 325-1171
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Welcome...
to the open division

hen your try your first open ride, you'll find it’s a
whole new experience. Riders are really competitive
(in spite of what they tell you).

Many open riders prefer to
ride alone. The rest sel-
dom like a group of more

than two. If you want a partner,
find someone before the ride starts
and keep in mind it might not work
out. If you come up on a single
rider or two riders together, maintain
some distance with them for a bit,
be friendly and talk, but if they are
moving more slowly than you, pass
and KEEP MOVING. Most open rid-
ers hate to play leapfrog. If you find
your pushing your horse to keep up,
slow down and fall back.

Always remember you are the
driver. 1f your horse likes
to have company — fine, he
probably has plenty back at camp.
Out on the 'trail, you're in charge.
Maintain a steady pace. An open
rider dislikes having a horse charge
up his horse’s rear, then stay there.
He really dislikes it when a rider
gets in front, then slows the pace so
the horse behind can catch up.
Even worse is a rider who stops or
walits after passing for whatever rea-
son. If you can’t follow a trail, have
difficulty following the map, or have
to keep readjusting tack, stay at the
back of the pack. You’ll make
everyone happy and do much better
overall.

“My horse has to be in front”
doesn’t sit well in open,
even though some riders do

it. If you think your horse does
better at the front of the pack, no
problem. Just be prepared to set a
good pace and keep it for the entire
ride. This does not mean you have
to race, although no slow-walking
horses allowed here, unless you like
to trot all day. If riders pass you,

don’t feel like you have to keep up
with them (unless of course you like
to blow P&Rs). Here again, remember
you are the driver. If your horse has-
n’t learned to do what you want, he’'d
better start learning now.

Last but not least, a word about
the famous NATRC “hole.”
Open riders like to find a hole

in which to ride. Believe it or not, a
hole can be maintained with a minute
in front and a minute behind, but it
takes a lot of cooperation. If everyone
goes along at a decent pace, a hole
can be relatively easy to achieve.
Unfortunately, decent pace can mean
many things. Go back and review
steps one through three. If you find
yourself in a nice hole, set a pace that
will keep you in it. Stay well back
(one to three minutes) of the horse in
front of you. At the same time, stay
well ahead of the horse behind you.
Think this is tricky? If everyone main-
taining a steady pace, then it’s no trick
at all. If even one rider gives up
being the driver and lets his horse
either dog down the trail or huff and
puff and bluster his way into the horse
in front, then maintaining a personal
hole gets tricky for everyone.

Most important of all, relax and
have fun. If you've already convinced
your horse that you are the driver, you
can relax and enjoy the ride. If you
haven’t yet convinced your horse, then
there’s no time like the present. It will
be a little harder to relax but in the
long run it will be worth it. And
remember, it takes a few rides for both
you and the horse to get used to a
new situation. Give open more than
one try. 'Who knows, you may be the
next winner!

By Noni Mickelson, Region 2.

~» Rule change: Horse and rider shall

time as they are disqualified or their

1997
. Rough drafts of ride books must

National BOD notes

* Guideline: Ride managers can
declare at time of sanctioning
which of two states their ride should
be sanctioned in, if that ride has
marked trails that cross between two
different states.

remain in competition until such

final veterinarian check is complet-
ed.

* Championship Challenge ride:
Nov. 16-17, 1996 at Angelina, TX.
» NATRC is updating manuals for

j{;s’b c’aﬁ be undertaken
terpreter (ride steward)
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REGIONAL BOARD MINUTES

Following are very abbreviated
minutes from the Region III board of
directors meeting on Jan. 14, 1990.
Complete minutes in full detail are
available from the club secretary.

Treasurer’s Report:  Joyce
Calhoun reported there was still
money due from 1995 Ride Book, so
money will have to be moved from
general fund to cover national board
members’ expenses for nat’l. conven-
tion. Karen Laden requested an
accounting of expenses and list of
advertisers who had still not paid
from Sena.

Newly elected board officers:
President Bill Smith, Vice President
Dee Overholt, Treasurer Joyce
Calhoun and Secretary Kathe Hayes.

National Board Report: Jill
Hicks reported new board officers
are President David Whitehouse,

Vice President Jim Ferris and
Secretary/Treasurer Joanne
Christensen. Topics included bringing
ride critiques back, shoeing changes
proposal and tethering. Rule change
proposed about when a rider and
horse remain in competition - to
change from after awards to after final
1997 seminar to occur in
Kansas City, Mo. Changes to be made
to Hoof Print - more promotional
material, higher quality paper stock,

checkout.

use of color, lack of R3’s articles and
shorter editorials. The new trial vet
cards were discussed, much optimism
that previous scoring inconsistencies in
points lost will be eliminated. Ride
stewards are to be known as “rule
interpreters.” A “judged obstacle” is
now an “observation.”

Membership Report: Ike Mosgrove

reports 1995 was R3’s lowest with only

117 members. Karen Laden agreed
to take on the task of contacting
those who didn’t renew as to why.
Discussion of use of Ride Books and
flyers to give to new people for pro-
motion. Ride Books go to members
and others who competed last year.
Dividing the region into three district
will make for a more even split
among members. Ike will see that a
breakdown for six districts as com-
pared to three will go out to mem-
bers when the new directories go
out prior to Mar. 15.
Clinics/Supplies: Judi Tobias
reported more clinics this year,
including two in Utah. Motion
made/passed to give $10 discount
certificates to first-time
competitors/clinic participants who
could use the certificates as credit at
regional rides. The ride would then
be reimbursed by the region. David
Fling has offered take the extra high-
er-numbered vests. Discussion of
safety riders being required to wear
safety vests for identification will left
up to ride management. We will
stay with the clip-on type halter tags
currently in use. Gaps in the num-
ber sequences (from broken/lost
tags), the Cavalier Trail Riding Club
may be able to fill in the gaps from
their supplies.
Motion was made/passed for
Judi to purchase a video on helmets.
Historian: Nancy Reinhardt leav-
ing this position, to be filled by Larry
Keckler.
Newsletter/Ride Book: Ride
Continued on page 5

Jill Talbot Hicks
Jeff Hicks

JET Arabian Ranch, Inc.
For Sale, Purebred Arabians
Jor Show and Long-Distance Sports

Home of “Fyre Kracher” - Polish Stallion

858 Marshall Road
Boulder, CO 80303
303/494-2531

Region 3




From page 4

REGIONAL BOARD MINUTES

Book goes out early. Newsletter:
possibility of picking up “Do you
know your fellow rider” again, as
well as bios on members. Kathe
Hayes has offered to help out.

Horse/Rider Points: Pat Jubb
suggested board evaluate the way
worker points are given. The point
scale is not in proportion to rider
points. She will write up a proposal
for the board.

Safety Riders: Lois would prefer
the cooler-to-wear mesh-style safety
vests — if wearing is required.
National states safety riders must go
through P&Rs with riders. They stay
behind but have been asked to
move off to the side in some
instances — important to stay quiet
and not disrupt competitors. Lois to
screen riders so she knows who has
training in CPR and first aid.

Public Relations: Karen Laden
reported on articles on competitive
trail riding/Larry Keckler that ran in
two local papers in his area. The
Arabian Marketplace ran article on
sport also.

1996 Ride Schedule: Steve
Bennett of Aurora is interested in
putting on a ride in the Central City
area. Jill Hicks is encouraging him to
try a clinic first. Cavalier possible '96
Benefit Ride.

Karen Laden attended the national
board meeting and found that R3 is
the only region that requires its mem-
bers to be national members in order
to be able to also join the region. This
was intended to support national, but
it appears R3 shouldn’t count on that
kind of reciprocal support. Motion
made to change the by-laws to remove
the requirement. The message from
national was to simplify things, as
many of our concerns are regional
only. Feelings that there should be a
review of the relationship between
regional and national board. If the
region has to enforce rules they should
expect backup support. Other issues:
safety riders to follow the same rules
as competitors concerning metabolic
parameters and horse age; restructur-
ing of region (too large?) and re-write
of ride management manuals..

General Membership Meeting
Responses: Shoeing change proposal -
Karen Laden reported a number of
respondents wouldn’t change a thing;
those who said to allow pads to take
off points; and some felt NATRC’s strict
rules were keeping people from other
horse sports away from competitive
trail. Ways to improve the sport -
more consistent judging; encourage
new competitors to feel important, also
refer to them as first-time competitors

Rider mileage recorded for 1995

he following tabulations are
overall total mileage accumula-
tions earned by riders in 1995:

J. Adams, 3,110; L. Adams, 3,050; M. Baker,
1,670; J. Bengfort, 1,540; T. Bengfort, 310;
B. Benham, 90; J. Benham, 140; S.
Benjamin, 180; C. Beumer, 320; R. Beumer,
180; E. Boutte, 540; B. Brogan, 20; K.
Bryant, 40; S. Camrud, 1,100; S. Cornes, 80;
K. Cummings, 1,120; G. Daves, 350; R.
DeBoer, 400; M. Dines, 620; S. Eckel, 840;
J. Feldman, 380; C. Fredal, 620; D. Fredal,
380; M. Furey, 120; R. Harper, 80; K. Hayes,
2,450; S. Holder, 60; P. Jubb, 6,310; D.
Kabel, 170; L. Keckler, 1,140; M.E. Keckler,
600; S. LaRue, 360; K. Laden, 440; D. Malin,

620; D. Markis, 300; J. Mason, 4,370; S.
McKelvy, 1,400; Jeremy Meyers, 40; Jessie
Meyers, 40; L. Meyers, 120; K. Moe, 1,280; P.
Montgomery, 3,780; S. Mosley, 100; K.
Mussetter, 880; G. O’'Rourke, 40; D. Overholt,
1,440; S. Reed, 730; N. Reinhardt, 320; R.
Rinehart, 480; V. Rinehart, 280; T. Roberts,
4,340; B. Rose, 40; R. Rose, 80; A.
Rubenstein, 440; R. Santistevan, 650; L.
Sasser, 2,320; D. Schisler, 200; D. Schrader,
7,820; J. Sharp, 60; K. Simler, 40; B. Smith,
1,070; J. Smith, 1,350; A. Taylor, 2,270; J.
tobias, 2,520; L. Tobias, 1,220; P. Uney, 760;
A. Vaughn, 60; J. Wagner, 1,150; J. Wheeldon,
80; S. Wheeldon, 80; K. Weise, 260; M.
Willman, 20, and; S. Witter, 2,000.

See page 7 for horse mileage.

— not first-time riders. Region redis-
tricting — most respondents would
like to see three districts be given a
try.

Horse Expo on Mar. 29-30. 19906,
in Denver, Colo. Discussion of items
to have in booth. Jill Hicks will
coordinate Friday and Sunday.

Jill had been approached by
Linda Fisher from the CAHC about
the region sponsoring an award for
them. It was pointed out there are
so many breed clubs that we would-
n’'t want to leave any out, tabled for
later.

Regional Seminar: Neal
McKinstry didn’t have enough info.
to give final accounting.

Next meeting scheduled for Sat.,
May 4, 1996 in Farmington, NM —
Submitted by Nancy Reinhardt.

P.S. Thanks for the opportunity to
work as secretary — it was a real
pleasure and I learned a lot. Hope
to see you on the trail sometime! —
Nancy.

BARN SALE

FOR SALE/LEASE: Nine-year-old
purebred gray Arabian Mare, blessed
with the temperament to sleep with
the Bedouins. She is just a shiny
hair under 14.3 h, and has competed
in CP, junior novice and was ridden
safety for one season. Well-man-
nered, kind eye and a sweet face.
Trained in the Parelli/Lyons tech-
niques. Price negotiable to the right
home. Call Karen Laden at

(719) 495-3892.

GAITED! This 10 mo.-old filly is a big
black beauty! Dam is 16h Ebony
Masterpiece granddaughter. Sire is
National Racking Horse (Saddlebred x
Standardbred). Filly is reg. AGHA
(American Gaited Horse Assoc.).
Imprinted, natural smooth running walk
and rack. Video and pictures available.
$1,800. Would make great endurance or
competitive trail horse. Contact Flying
Walker Ranch, Co. (303) 367-5257.
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Regional seminar quick shots

Pbhotos by ace pbotograpber, Sue McKelvy

Photo right: Overall
nice guy Neal
McKinstry (and com-
pany) put on a heck-
uva show in the
form of the Region 3
seminar in Grand
Junction last
February.

Photo above: Holding the reins as Region 3
board officers in 1996. From left, Secretary
Kathe Hayes, Vice President Dee Overholt and
President Bill Smith.

At right: An appearance was made by Dr.
Louis Pavetti and his daughter Nancy at the
recent Region 3 seminar. Dr. Pavetti has been
a respected and well-liked veterinary judge.

FREEZE MARKING

The Best Way to Protect Your Horse From Theft

VISIBILITY = DETERRENCE
Unalterable ® Life Time Records

Available From

“the horse ID people”
http://www.horseweb.com/kka

For More Information, Contact
Kary Woltman, C.V.T.
27676 E. Jewell Ave., Aurora, CO 80018

E-mail: TenWalker@aol.com

(303) 367-5257

Copy’s Talk of Texas
Tennessee Walker — Standing at Stud

J— CANV=L
] Also Available From
@ % /ying u/aﬂer’ﬁﬂancé @ 01? 333:152 ljxgl?gfsTJRs

TENNESSEE WALKING HORSES $ Equine Appraisals $

Region 3



Horse mileage tabulations tallied up for 1995

he following tabulations are
Toverall total mileage accumula-
’ tions earned by horses ridden
in the 1995 season:

AH Roulette (Thompson), 140; AL
Flyer (Feldman), 260; Ammoniet
(Cornes), 80; Anchor Hill Adona
(Benham), 90; April Celebrity
(Benjamin), 140; Babe (Buemer),
60; Baladdin (Harper), 80; Bar Alibi
(Roberts),720; Bask Kallista
(Bryant), 40; Bask Show Lad
(Rinehart), 60; Bible Thumper
(Beumer), 40; Black Velvet
(O’'Rourke), 40; BLM Nevada’s
Ruby (Mussetter), 450; BLM
Sherman (Cook & Schisler), 510;
Bright Day Dawning (Witter), 100;
Brown R Dawud (Mason), 1,380;
BW Stars Rainbow (Laden), 40;
Choco Boone (Overholt), 500;
Count N Easy (Meyers), 120; CR
Krystalette (Jubb), 3,110; CW
Bezadew McCoy (Markis), 60;
Daawan Daylight (Willman), 20;
Dare Devil Dusty (McKelvy), 180;
Deylynn Moyaia (Taylor), 770;
Delight's Sun (Jurgins), 20; Deroza’s

Coretta K (Rose), 80; Deroza’s
Margaret Corbin (Rose), 40; DJ Dolly
(Vaughn), 60; Doc Talon (Sasser), 60;
Dom Domingo (Fredal), 500; Dosilara
(Tobias), 500; Duster’s Image
(Keckler), 750; Dutchess Royal Duke
(Smith), 1,160; Fill My Shoes (Reed),
460; Five Wings Aliza (Adams), 830;
Flicka’s True Image (Montgomery),
160; Foxton Bandido (Eckel), 700;
Foxton Bon Bon Belle (Malin), 840;
Freckles Legs Cognac (Uney), 620;
German Gentry FF (Furey), 180;
Golden Country Sunshine (Beumer),
240; Hahn’s Diamond Rose (Keckler),
930; Halycon Hurricane (Bengfort),
400; High Justice Ash (Camrud), 100;
Hoofin’ It Merlin’s Shadow (DeBoer),
520; IBM Islams Elite (Wiese), 40; Jar
Jr. (Brogan), 60; June’s Lucky Mac
(Smith), 1,090; Just A Thriller
(Rubenstein), 260; Kai Kallisto
(McKelvy), 840; Kim Rheannon
(Santistevan), 650; Kiss O’ Sunshine
(Bengfort), 390; Legato (Simler), 40;
Liberty Lady Ann (Wheeldon), 80; LL
Rakib (Moe), 480; Mariah (Boutte),
480; Mary Ann’s Wildfire (Wheeldon),
80; MLA Raj Bahabas (Adams),

1,190; Mt. View Echo Star
(Reinhardt), 320; Par Sundance
(Hayes), 2,490; Princess of Dance
(Dines), 340; Raf’'s Rainbow
(Schrader), 2,490; Resort Valley
Riga (Eckel), 280; Sauceda’s
Numero Uno (Cummings), 1,120;
Shadow Play (Tobias), 2,290; Sheba
Mar Mahzuz (Kabel), 150; Sheebla
(Meyers), 80; Silverado Storm
(Sharp), 60; Sir Love (Baker) 1,670;
SR Wazira Halim (Benham), 140;
St. Magnum Force (Tobias), 100;
Taffy (Daves), 350; Tara Shameel
(Wagner), 440; Teddee (Tobias),
360; Tedolera (Fredal), 360; Tequila
Sunrise (LaRue), 140; Than’s Boss
(Rinehart), 120; Trouble In Cow
Town (Holder), 60, and; Winged
Osiris (Markis), 200.

Note: Apologies for any misspellings.

— Lisa

- Next issue
deadline is
May 15!

Deluxe English Cantle Bags

B

Price: $55
Shipping/insurance: $5

Collapsible Buckets
Price: $13
Shipping/insurance: 3

Pommel/Wither Bag

Bag only: $65

Bag/2 water bottles: $70

Bag/2 water bottles/snap on
heart monitor pocket: $80

Shipping/insurance: $8

Haunch Heater

Price: $55; Ship./ins.: $5
With removable Polar Plus

lining: $105; Ship./ins.: $8

N
\tt

DVELL

0F MACK

Box 243, 647 “R” Road
Mack. CO 81525-9724
(970) 858-7323

\ V-Max Basic Heart Monitor
Price: $195; Shipping/insurance: $5

Call or
write
for a
free

catalog

People Slicker (over 40 colors)
Slicker only: $105
Slicker/Hood: $120
Slicker/Hood/Stuff sack: $130
Detachable cape: $40
Shipping/insurance: $8

Aussie style: $205
Shipping/insurance Aussie: $10

Troxel EQ Helmets
Available in black or white
2-year limited warranty
Lifetime Impact Replacement Policy
Price: $45 white or $50 black /
See-thru, wide visor: $10
Shipping/insurance: $5

vailable to take your
s is 12980 N. Foothills
iO, aﬁd ishie: _(;,ari _.'bg .
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NATRC Membership Application

NATRC offers six membership plans (check plan desired):

(J 1. FAMILY membership (%35 per year) Household of one or two adults and children (one vote)
(J 2. SENIOR membership ($30 per year) Single adult member (one vote)

(J 3. JUNIOR membership ($20 per year) Single junior member under age 18 (no vote)

(d 4. ASSOCIATE membership ($45 per year) Equine-related groups or businesses (no vote)

[J 5. SINGLE lifetime membership ($250) Any person of any age (one vote)

([ 6. FAMILY lifetime membership ($350) Household of one or two adults and children (two votes)

Membership is for twelve months from date of receipt

All NATRC memberships include: rule book, membership card, club patch, ride schedule, newsletter, eligibility to compete for
NATRC annual high score awards and championships, rider and horse mileage awards and reduced ride entry fees.

PLEASE LIST ALL FAMILY MEMBERS

Name(s)

Street City, State, Zip

Phone ( ) Birthdate of junior(s) $ enclosed

NATRC Specialties* NATRC Manuals* Contributions to NATRC are tax

[ Lapel Pin $3.00 [ Rule Book (incl. w/ membership) ~ $2.00  deductible. If you wish to show

(1 Patch (incl. w/ membership) $1.75 (d Judge’s Manual $5.00  your added support by contribu-

(] Poster $1.00 [ Rider’s Manual $4.00 tion to our Foundation, Awards,

(1 10” Decal $2.00 (d Management Manual $4.00  Student Loan or General Funds,

(1 4" Decal 2 for $1.50 (plus P&H, 1-3 manuals) please increase the amount of

(1 Bumper Stickers $1.50 your payment and direct how you
2 for $2.75; 3 or more $1.25 ea. NATRC Videos* WEHRR DS Boo,

(J Hat $4.50 + $2 P&H 1-5 hats [(Q Vet Judge Video $20.00 [1$10 [1$25 [1$ Other

(J Jacket $30.00 + $3 P&H (1 Horsemanship Video $20.00  How did you leam about NATRC?

Sizes: [ S34-36 [ M38-40 [ L42-44 [ XL 46-48 [ Both Videos $35.00

* All prices subject to change without notice, all manuals available to anyone, regardless of membership
Make checks payable to NATRC (U.S. funds only) and mail to Former membership information
NATRC, P.O. Box 2136, Ranchos de Taos, NM 87557-2136 — (505) 751-4198 1-95/REGION 3

REGION 3 NEWSLETTER

North American Trail Ride Conference

Iris Mosgrove
10590 Egerton Rd.
Colorado Springs, CO 80908

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED



